
 

The Corporation of the Town of LaSalle 

To: Mayor and Members of Council 

Prepared by: Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Deputy CAO 

Department: Public Works 

Date of Report: March 10, 2021 

Report Number: PW-06-2021 

Subject: Specialty/Non-Traditional Crosswalk Policy Revisions 

Recommendation 

That the report of the Deputy CAO dated March 10, 2021 (PW-06-2021) regarding the 
Specialty/Non-Traditional Crosswalk Policy Revisions be received and that the enclosed 
revised policy be approved. 

Report 

At the February 9, 2021 Council meeting, report PW-02-2021 was presented to Council 
with a proposed policy to deal with specialty/non-traditional crosswalks.  Council 
deferred a decision on the matter and referred the policy back to administration for 
changes and for staff to reflect on the comments submitted. 

Again, this report is only dealing with seeking approval from Council on the policy only 
and not any specific crosswalk request. 

Enclosed as Exhibit 1 is the previous report (PW-02-2021) which contains the original 
version of the policy.  Enclosed as Exhibit 2 is the newly updated policy. 

The changes are highlighted within Exhibit 2 and summarized below. 

 The addition of two new terms under definition. 

 New revised section 2.2 and the remainder of section 2 renumbering. 

 Revised title to section 5.0. 

 Revised section 5.7. 

 Added section 5.8 to 5.11. 

 Renumbered the remainder of section 5. 

 Slight wording update/change in section 5.12. 
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The comments that were submitted as part of the February 8, 2021 Council meeting 
were also reviewed and where appropriate were incorporated into the new revised 
policy.   

Council has several options available to proceed forward with this policy. 

Option 1 – Council could approve the revised policy as presented. 

Option 2 – Council could approve the policy with Council directed amendments. 

Option 3 – Council has the option to not have a policy all together, which would result in 
not being able to install specialty crosswalks. 

Administration is recommending proceeding with Option 1.  

Consultations 

This policy update has been reviewed through the CAO, legal services, the Town Clerk. 

Furthermore, the people who were notified on the previous reports have been notified 

on this report as well. 

Financial Implications 

There are no financial implications as part of development of this policy currently. 

Prepared By: 

 

Peter Marra, P.Eng. – Deputy Chief Administrative Officer   
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Link to Strategic Goals 

1. Enhancing organizational excellence - Not Applicable 

2. Strengthen the community’s engagement with the Town - Yes  

3. Grow and diversify the local economy - Yes  

4. Build on our high-quality of life - Yes  

5. Sustaining strong public services and infrastructure - Yes 

Communications 

Not Applicable 

Notifications 

Brenda Bot-Drake 

Nancy Campana 

Loi Tran and Fong Tran 

Ian Swentek 

Darlene Anklewich 

Sonya Di Biase 

Hailee and Nathan Astbury 

Julie and Paul LaBelle  
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: PW-06-2021 non-traditional crosswalk policy revisions .docx 

Attachments: - crosswalk exhibit 1.pdf 

- exhibit 2 revised crosswalk painting policy - final.pdf 

Final Approval Date: Mar 15, 2021 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

 

Joe Milicia 


